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Knock 2018 
On August 21

st
 1879 at 8pm in the evening fifteen people from the 

small village of Knock Co. Mayo witnessed an extraordinary 

scene at the gable wall of their parish church. The reported vision 

was of Our Lady, St. Joseph, St John the Evangelist and the Lamb 

of God on an altar.  The witnesses ranged in age from 5 to 74 and 

when they testified at a diocesan commission of enquiry in 

October of that same year their accounts were found to be 

consistent and truthful. That commission declared that the 

accounts given were both trustworthy and satisfactory. Unlike apparitions in many other places the 

apparition at Knock was a silent one, there were no messages, no revelations of any kind, this was 

simply a silent presence. 
 

The historical context is important, this was post famine Ireland when so many had died and hundreds 

of thousands more had emigrated, it was a time of great suffering for the Irish people. The gentle 

presence of the vision could be seen as a moment of comforting and reassurance from on high. 
 

The Late Monsignor James Horan Parish Priest of Knock 1963 – 1986 was a man of courage and 

determination and it was under his stewardship that the Basilica of Knock was erected. He is perhaps 

best remembered for his leading role in the building of Knock Airport.   
 

In the last two years major renovations have been carried out in the Basilica and it is now finished to a 

very high standard.  The centre piece of the Basilica is an enormous mosaic depicting the original vision 

behind the high Altar. 
 

Knock is our national shrine to Our Lady and attracts large numbers of pilgrims each year. In recent 

years flights of pilgrims from the USA have started to arrive, in many cases these are made up of the 

descendants of those who fled the famine of the 1800’s. 
 

The Dublin Diocesan Pilgrimage to Knock is this year on Saturday April 21
st
 and St. Mary’s will have 

a coach travelling to the Pilgrimage. It will depart from St. Mary’s Church at 7.45 am, we will stop for 

tea/coffee in Longford on the way down.  It will depart from Knock at approximately 5.00pm following 

the Main Mass in the Basilica at 3.00pm celebrated by the Archbishop. 
 

On the way home we will stop for dinner at the Longford Arms Hotel. 
 

The cost is €40 per person, this includes the cost of the coach and the dinner in the evening. Places are 

limited so early booking is important. Bookings can be made at the Sacristy or at the Parish Office. 
 

Fr. Philip Curran  

http://www.lucannewsletter.ie/


Citizens Information Centre 
Ballyowen Castle Community Centre, Lucan 

Ph. 0761 07 5090, Fax. 01 6217930 

Email Lucan@citinfo.ie 

www.citizensinformation.ie 
 

Opening hours: Monday to Friday 

10 am to 1 pm and 2pm to 4 pm each day, 

convenience, please arrive before 12.30 p.m. in 

the morning, and before 3.45pm in the afternoon, 

as we close promptly.   
 

Citizens Information Phone Service (CIPS) 

0761 07 4000 – opening hours 9 am to 8 pm 

Monday to Friday. 
 

MABS (Money Advice and Budgeting Service) 

helpline and MABS mortgage arrears helpline are 

both on the same number 0761 07 2000. 

Our services are free and confidential. 
 

Free Legal Advice Clinic (FLAC) on Thursday 

nights from 7 pm to 8.30 pm.  FLAC telephone 

and referral line 1890 350250. Please note that 

FLAC provides Free Legal Advice and not Free 

Legal Aid.  
 

Making a Complaint to the Data Protection 
Commissioner 
What happens if someone refuses to correct 

inaccurate information which they hold about 

you? What can you do if someone refuses to give 

you a copy of what they keep about you? 
 

The Data Protection Commissioner will help you 

in ensuring that your legal rights are fully upheld, 

and that organisations meet their obligations 

under the Data Protection Acts. If you think that a 

person or organisation is not meeting their data 

protection obligations, and if you are not satisfied 

with their response to your concerns, then you 

may complain to the Commissioner, who will 

look into the matter for you. If the Commissioner 

upholds your complaint, she has legal powers to 

ensure that these matters are put right. 
 

Full details on making a complaint to the Data 

Protection Commissioner are available at your 

local Citizens Information Centre and are 

available on line at: 

https://www.dataprotection.ie/docs/Making-a-

Complaint-to-the-Data-Protection-Commissioner/ 

 

 

Society for Old Lucan (SOL) 
MARCH Event:  

Join us for an interesting afternoon of “Lightning 

talks on Local History” in Lucan Library seminar 

room, on Saturday 24 March, from 14.00 

(sharp) -15.30.  
 

 

 

Tusla, An Ghníomhaireacht um  
Leanaí agus an Teaghlach 

Child and Family Agency 
There is an urgent need for foster carers willing to 

provide a home for children of all ages up to 18 

years old to provide short term and long term 

foster care. 
 

Also Carers required for young people 15 -18 

years. 
 

Tusla, the Child and Family Agency is currently 

running a campaign to find families who are 

willing to provide safe, loving and secure homes 

for children and adolescents.  
 

For more information contact 076 6955550 and/or 

www.fostering.ie 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucan Bridge Club 
Charity Night 

In Aid of 

St Francis Hospice 
&  

Laura Lynn Foundation 
 

Wednesday 28th March 2018, 7.30pm 

in The Springfiield Hotel, Leixlip 
 

Subscription €10            Ph: Bernadette 

Light Refreshments       0868813682 

 

http://www.fostering.ie/


Lucan Drama 
Many congratulations to the 

director Adrian Rush and his 

cast and crew in presenting two 

memorable dinner and theatre 

nights over this weekend.  REMEMBERING 

THINGS by Michael Fosbrook is a hilarious one-

act comedy centring round the theme of forgetting 

things.  
 

Our Spring production BIG MAGGIE by J.B. 

Keane will be staged in mid-May also, in the 

illustrious Spa Hotel. The story of Big Maggie 

Polpin and her attempts to keep her family 

together after the death of her husband is an 

enduring theatre favourite. 
 

Congratulations to Mary, Anne and Sheila on 

their performances in Handel’s Messiah with The 

Maynooth Choral Society. Sheila is a much 

esteemed member of Lucan Drama. 
 

Find us on Facebook  

or e-mail drama-lucan@gmail.com. 

Phone Sheila 0872547725 or Niall 0872578557 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to everyone 

who took part in the 

St. Patrick's Day 

parade last Saturday, 

despite the freezing 

temperatures! 
 

Special thanks to the parade committee, all the 

team at Liffey Sound 96.4FM and to Gaelscoil 

Eiscir Riada, Rang 6 who presented a special 

programme "as Gaeilge" on St. Patrick's day. 
 

Liffey Sound delivered a QQI level 3 course in 

media expression to 6 people in the New Hope 

Centre in Tallaght. The outcome of this course is 

an hour long programme presented and produced 

by the participants who speak about drug 

addiction and recovery in an honest and open 

manner. 
 

The programme is available on podcast on our 

website (click programme, then podcasts) and on 

our Facebook page. The programme was made 

with the support of the Community Foundation 

for Ireland. 
 

www.liffeysoundfm.ie or catch up on Facebook 
 

Liffey Sound 96.4FM- Lucan's Community radio 

station!  

 

Lucan St Patrickõs Day Parade 
Lucan St Patrick’s Day Parade would like to 

thank everyone who braved the cold to watch and 

partake in this year’s Parade - thank you all. We 

hope you enjoyed the day. 
 

The winners were: 

Goldwing Owners Club Ireland   

Lucan Loins Club 

Crosscare Lucan Youth Service  

Ronanstown Community Training &Ed Centre 

Zara Curtis Academy of Irish Dance  

Be You Be Unique Beauty  

Arthur Griffith Park FC  

Remi the Handyman  

Lucan Chiropractic 
 

Well done to all and a huge Thank You to 

everyone!  

from Lucan St Patricks Day Parade Committee. 

 

 

Goldwing Owners Club Ireland   

 

 

 

 

Lucan Active Retirement Assoc. 
We had our 13th Birthday Dinner in Becketts and 

it was a great night, everyone enjoyed it. Last 

Thursday for St Patrick’s Day we had a Ceili, it 

was great fun, thanks to Neil for 

the music, Frances for organising 

it, Agnes for the lovely cake. 
 

Our Murder Mystery weekend is 

now fully booked out. 
 

New members welcome, contact 

Frances Norton Secretary. 

 

 

 

mailto:drama-lucan@gmail.com
http://www.liffeysoundfm.ie/


Parish Notes 
 

St Maryõs, Lucan  
www.lucanparish.com 
 

Dublin Diocesan Pilgrimage to Knock  

will take place on Saturday 21
st
 April.  There 

will be a bus going from St Mary's . 

Those interested, please leave your contact details 

with the Parish Office -  

ph 01 6217041 or the Sacristy 
 

Deepest Sympathy to the family and friends of 

Catherine Walsh, late of Liffey Lawns.  

May she rest in peace. 
 

Christian Meditation: We meet each Tuesday at 

8pm in The Bungalow.  Everyone welcome.  Sr. 

Geraldine, 6217158 
 

 

 

St. Patrickõs 
Esker/Dodsboro/Adamstown 
www.stpatrickslucan.ie 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bethany Bereavement Support Group 

This is a voluntary parish based ministry which 

aims to help and support those who have suffered 

a loss through bereavement or otherwise. 

Grieving is a natural process which can be helped 

by someone listening with empathy and 

understanding. We meet on the third Wednesday 

of each Month from 8pm to 9pm in the Pastoral 

Centre, St. Patrick’s Church. This is a free, 

confidential service and is available to everyone 

in Lucan and the outlying areas.   

We can be contacted through the Parish office: 

Tel: (01) 628 1018 or 089 2507213, or 

Email: stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish of Divine Mercy,  
Lucan South  
www.lucansouthparish.net 
 

Divine Mercy Triduum 2018 

Friday 6
th

 April 2018:  

6-7 pm: Confessions 

7 pm: Holy Mass and Divine Mercy Novena 

Prayer 

Celebrant : Fr. Brendan Kealy 

Saturday 7th April 2018:  

6.30 pm:  Holy Mass and Divine Mercy Prayers 

Celebrant: Fr. John Laizer C.C. Sp. 

Speaker : Deacon Joe Walsh 

Sunday 8
th

 April 2018: 

2.00pm:  Divine Mercy Devotions 

Confessions:  2-3 pm 

3.00pm:  Chaplet of Divine Mercy 

3.30pm:  Holy Mass - Celebrant: Fr. Jacob Shanet 
 

 Special Mass - Saturday 14
th

 April 2018 

10am:  Special Holy Mass for the Protection of 

The Eight Amendment 

Everyone is invited to come to this Holy Mass to 

implore Gods protection  of The Eight 

Amendment 

 

 

 

St Mary's Parish Centre  
A huge big thank you to all who helped make our 

Shamrock Badges and Coffee Morning 

Fundraiser for Team Elizabeth Trust such a 

wonderful success.  
 

From our shamrock crochet makers, our sewers, 

our sellers, our bakers and those who served and 

washed up at the coffee morning, thank you most 

sincerely.  It is heart warming to see such 

commitment and enthusiasm shown raising these 

much needed funds for Elizabeth. 
 

To all who contributed, buying shamrock badges, 

attending our Coffee Morning (even with snow 

still on the ground) and giving donations, your 

generosity and kindness is overwhelming  and 

humbling. 
 

We raised €1,283.00 towards Elizabeth's Life 

Changing Spinal Surgery. 
 

Thank you again, from all the Team at St Mary's 

Parish Centre.  

 

 

 

4 

St. Vincent de Paul –  Annual SUNSHINE collection at all Masses THIS Sat./Sun. 24
th

 /25
th

 March. 

Proceeds go directly to funding holidays for disadvantaged children at Sunshine House, Balbriggan. 

Many thanks for your generosity. 

 

Bring and Buy Cake Sale  
 

will be held after all the Masses in 

St Patrick’s Church on 

Saturday 7
th

 and Sunday 8
th

 April. 
 

This is in aid of Fr Kidus in  

his ministry in Ethiopia. 
 

Your help will be greatly appreciated. 

 

http://www.lucanparish.com/
http://www.stpatrickslucan.ie/
mailto:stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net
http://www.lucansouthparish.net/


LUCAN ICA 
Tuesday 27

th
 March: Craft 

Group meet 10am to 12.30pm 
 

Wednesday 28
th
 March: 

Committee Meeting at 8pm  
 

We had a lovely night on 

Wednesday for our International night.  Turkish 

lady Jale Egan came to talk to us on her country.  

It was a very interesting presentation, talked on 

the culture and history of Turkey.  Thanks to Josie 

who provided and hosted a delicious supper. 
 

Get Well to Mary Curley languishing on her 

couch at the moment. 
 

Sympathy to Ann Byrne on the death of her aunt. 

 

 

GOOD FRIDAY PUBLIC PRAYER 
VIGIL FOR IRELAND:  
A Good Friday public prayer vigil of reparation 

for Ireland and intercession for the protection of 

the unborn / 8
th

 amendment, will take 

place March 30
th

 on Newcastle Road, Lucan at 

11am finishing 11.45am.  

Meet at the pedestrian crossing to the campus of 

Saint Thomas and Scoil Aine schools. The 

Rosary, Holy Face prayers and day 1 of the 

Divine Mercy Novena will be prayed under a 

banner of the Holy Face of Jesus.  For more info: 

0876436138  

 

 

If you have any old coin 

of any kind that needs a 

new home, please give it 

to us!! You can drop 

same into St Mary's 

Sacristy or St Mary's Parish Office.  

We are a small voluntary charity putting all our 

efforts into the funding of life-saving equipment, 

an M.R.I. machine, for "The New Children's 

Hospital" when building is complete. 

Liam Duggan, (Chairperson, Founder)  

Ph 086 858521 

Damien Douglas, Lucan. Ph. 087 9519222 

 

Pilgrimage: Medjugorje 2018: 1. May 9
th

 

to 16
th   

€599 - pps. 2. May 7
th

 to 16
th

  €625 pps.  

Contact Pat and Phil 087 2238911 

Wells for Zoe, World Forestry Day 
To Nine Year Old’s on World Forestry Day!! 
Children are not often invited to speak to the 

United Nations General Assembly, but there 

stood Felix Finkbeiner, German wunderkind in 

his Harry Potter spectacles, grey hoodie, and 

mop-top haircut—with a somber question about 

climate change.   
 

“We children know and adults know the 

challenges and we all know the solutions,” he 

said. 

“We donôt know why there is so little action.”  

Later he felt he couldn’t rely on Adults, so he 

started himself. 
 

Look up “Teenager on track to plant a Trillion 

Trees”: National Geographic 
 

Last year, we at Wells for Zoë began planting 

firewood trees because women, where we 

installed nearly 500 pumps, told us that they were 

now walking 5 to 10 km to collect firewood.  
 

This venture has now developed into an all-out 

drive to plant 2 million trees, so we are looking 

for a Lucan version of Felix, to assist us? 

€1 will plant 10 trees for you. 
 

You could share in our plan by going to our 

website: wellsforzoe.org, 

clicking on DONATE to “set your donation 

amount”.  
 

You could save this money by switching off lights 

and electronic devices when they are not in use  

John and Mary: wellsforzoe.org 

 

Arthritis Ireland is pleased to announce that 

it will be running the award winning Living Well 

with Arthritis and Related Conditions course in 

Lucan this spring. The course consists of a 2 ½ 

hour workshop given once a week, for six weeks 

and is for people with arthritis and/or 

fibromyalgia who want to learn self-management 

skills and techniques to live healthily with their 

condition. Completing this programme allows you 

to rely less on your health professionals, manage 

your pain, reduce your fatigue, introduces 

exercise and relaxation into your daily life, 

increases your self-confidence to manage your 

conditions and improves your sense of well-

being. 

Details: Venue: Finnstown Castle Hotel 

Starts on Wednesday 28
th

  March,  

All sessions 6.30pm - 9pm. 

Course fee €32 for all 6 sessions (€24 – for 

medical card holders). You can book you place 

online or call 01 6470206 



Acknowledgement  
 

FLANNERY (KATHLEEN ð KITTY)  
Tom and Peter Flannery would like to thank most 

sincerely all those who sympathised with them on 

the loss of their mother, the late Kathleen (Kitty) 

Flannery of Esker, Banagher, Co. Offaly, who 

died on 24
th

 October 2017. 

We offer our heartfelt thanks to the many friends, 

neighbours and members of Lucan Sarsfields 

GAA Club who attended the Wake, Funeral Mass 

and Burial. For those who travelled long 

distances, sent cards and messages of 

condolences, we are truly grateful. 

As it would be impossible to thank everyone 

individually, please accept this acknowledgement 

as an expression of our deepest gratitude. 

 

 

Anniversaries  
 

EIFFE (JIMMY)  

1st Anniversary ð 28 th  March  
You held my hand when I was small, 

You caught me when I fell 

You’re the hero of my childhood 

And in my later years as well 

Every time I think of you 

My heart fills with pride 

Though I will always miss you Da 

You’re always by my side 

In laughter and in sorrow 

In sunshine and in rain 

I know you’re watching over me 

Until we meet again. 

Sadly missed by Clodagh and A.A. 

  

EIFFE (JIMMY)  

1st Anniversary ð 28 th  March  
We miss his smile, his kindly ways 

With him we spent some happy days 

We'll miss him when we need a friend 

On him we always could depend 

If only he were here today 

Then this to him we could say 

God bless you, Da, on your anniversary. 

Sadly missed by Gavin, Barbara, Colm and Fionn 
 

WOOLLISCR OFT (GARY)  

2nd Anniversary ð 22 nd March  
Gary, 

I love and miss you so much 

More than words could ever express. 

Forever love, Teresa xx 

 

GALLAGHER (DEREK) 

2nd Anniversary ð 30 th  March  
Deep in our hearts lies a picture 

More precious than silver or gold 

It’s a picture of our son and brother 

Whose memory will never grow old. 

Derek’s Anniversary Mass will be on Easter 

Sunday at 12 noon in St. Patrick’s, Esker. 

 

 

Birthday Remembrance  
 

KANE (DECLAN)  

53 rd  Birthday ð 28 th  March  
Birthday remembrance of our son Declan. 

A birthday wish for you today 

And not a card in the usual way 

But written with love on a cloud above 

And sent to you with all our love. 

Never forgotten by his Dad, Mam, sisters Susan 

and Aideen, nephews, nieces and brothers-in-law 

 

2018  

Womenõs Mini Marathon  

Join Team Marie Keating 

Sunday 3
rd

 June 2018 

All you need to do are two things: 

Register with either the Evening Herald  

Or www.vhiwomensminimarathon.ie  

Registration at 

http://www.mariekeating.ie/events/womens-mini-

marathon/ 
 

There are three ways to help us  

Option 1 - Make a one off donation of €35 

to the Foundation to take a place on Team 

Marie Keating which covers your Marie 

Keating Foundation t-shirt and a donation 

to the Foundation. We will NOT send you 

a sponsorship card. 

Option 2 - Request a sponsorship pack 

which includes sponsorship card(s) and t-

shirt. 

Option 3 - Please set up a JustGiving page and 

ask your friends and family to support your 

fundraising efforts!  

If you have any questions or comments, please 

contact Fiona at fsullivan@mariekeating.ie or call 

her on 01 628 3728. 
 

This year we will be at House on Lower Leeson 

Street who are very generously sponsoring our 

Pre and Post Reception on the day. 

http://www.vhiwomensminimarathon.ie/
http://www.mariekeating.ie/events/womens-mini-marathon/
http://www.mariekeating.ie/events/womens-mini-marathon/
mailto:fsullivan@mariekeating.ie


Spring has finally 

arrived, we hope, 

and its time to start 

thinking about 

spring cleaning. 

For Lucan Tidy Towns this means the National 

Spring Clean which takes place all over the 

country.  Many groups take Good Friday as a 

suitable day for the Spring Clean. 
 

This year similar to last year we plan to meet up 

in the Village green on Good Friday at 9 o'clock.  

We would love if as many individuals and groups 

who are interested in keeping Lucan tidy could 

join us for a couple of hours.   
 

As always there will be litter to be collected.  We 

want to concentrate on a few black spots which 

the Transition Year Students from Lucan 

Community College have checked out on our 

behalf.  Also we would like to  do some path and 

kerb sweeping and weeding.  A number of road 

signs are rather grubby so we would like to wash 

these.  In addition we would like to remove some 

graffiti around the village. 
 

Doing all this depends on getting enough 

volunteers to join us on the day. 
 

We invite the local businesses to participate either 

by sending along one or two staff to give a hand 

or by dedicating perhaps one or two hours 

towards enhancing their own shopnfronts. Or 

indeed feel free to do both!  
 

South Dublin Co Co have agreed to collect all 

litter from designated pick up points. We are 

liaising with the Council  in this regard.  You can 

contact us by 

email: lucantidytowns@gmail.com or find us on 

facebook at Lucan Tidy Towns 
 

Kevin O'Loughlin, Chair 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucan Library ð April Events 
Phone 6216422. E: lucan@sdublinlibraries.ie 
 

Following last week’s list of ‘bookable’ events, 

there are further items of interest ongoing at 

Lucan Library.  
 

Story Time 

Tuesdays, 3.00pm, for 3-5 year olds. All welcome 
 

Waffles the Wonderful - Family magic show 

Saturday 7 April, 12.00pm - 1.00pm 

Ireland's best female magician will be performing 

magic tricks for young and old. All welcome. 
 

Children’s Book Club 

Tuesday 10 & 24 April, 

3.45pm - 4.45pm 

For 10-12 year olds. Some 

places may be available, 

contact the library on 01-

6216422, email: 

lucan@sdublincoco.ie or call in. 
 

Lucan Knitting Club 

Mondays 10.30am – 12.00pm. All welcome. 
 

Adult Creative Writing Group 

Thursday 5 & 19 April, 10.00am – 12.00pm 

New members welcome. 
 

Irish for Beginners 

Thursdays, 6.00pm - 7.00pm 

Course ongoing. Enquire about availability at the 

library on 01-6216422, email: 

lucan@sdublincoco.ie or call in. 
 

Irish for Parents of Children Learning Irish 

Thursdays, 7.00pm - 8.00pm 

Course ongoing. Enquire about availability at the 

library on 01-6216422, email: 

lucan@sdublincoco.ie or call in. 
 

Japanese Family Group 

Thursday 12 April, 2.30pm - 4.30pm 

Parent and children group with arts and crafts 

activities for local Japanese families. 
 

Cuidiú 

Monday 16 April, 1.00pm - 3.00pm 

Local parenting support group, focussing on 

breastfeeding. (www.cuidiu.ie) 
 

Lucan Library Book Club 

Wednesday 25 April, 7.00pm - 8.00pm 

Discussing The Detour by Gerbrand Bakker. 

New members welcome. 
 

Library to Home Service 

Friday 27 April, 10.00am - 12.00pm 

For those who are unable to come to the library. 

New borrowers welcome. 

 

NATIONAL 
SPRING 
CLEAN 2018 
LUCAN TIDY 
TOWNS 
CLEAN UP 
DAY 

GOOD FRIDAY, 30th March 
 

LETõS ALL WORK TOGETHER TO MAKE A 
DIFFERENCE! 

 

Meet 9am on the Village Green 
email: lucantidytowns@gmail.com for 

more information 

mailto:lucantidytowns@gmail.com
mailto:lucan@sdublinlibraries.ie
mailto:lucantidytowns@gmail.com


A Parish Journey......  

 

It might have been cold outside, but inside the 

Spa Hotel on St. Patrick’s Eve, A Parish Journey 

by Maria Murphy was warmly received by a full 

house. 
 

Pictured at the launch are Mayor Paul Gogarty, 

Dr Rose Dolan (Dept. Education, NUIM), Maria 

Murphy, and Fr. John Hassett.  
 

With 150 pages of facts, stories and lots of 

photos, it leaves parishioners in no doubt as to 

whom they are!  
 

The story of St. Patrick’s - Esker, Dodsboro and 

Adamstown will also be of interest to the other 

Lucan parishes, with many familiar faces from 

days of old.  
 

Congratulations Maria, on a job very well done – 

the ‘job’ was given to her by Fr John with the 

proviso that it would be the first book!!! 

 

 

A Parish Journey - the story of St Patrick's Esker 
Dodsboro Adamstown 
will be on Sale from St Patrick's Parish Office, 

Price €10 

¶  Monday-Friday 10am - 12 noon 

¶  Saturday-Sunday - After all Masses. 

 

Think of this book as a selection box at 

Easter ð lots of things to pick from!  

 

 
Well done to Lucan’s St. 

Patrick’s Day Parade 

Committee, and to all who 

braved the terrible weather to 

take part or look on in this 

year’s event – when the going 

gets tough............ 

 

The Grand Slam in the Six Nations gave us a 

great lift on the same day, and it looked just as 

bad there weather wise! 

 

Hard to believe the amount of snow which fell 

the following day – enough is enough! 
 
 

Have you heard? Evelyn Cusack is now in 

charge of Ireland’s weather! A favourite of many, 

Birdie recalls an incident where a man from 

Galway accused her of always giving the ‘bad 

weather from the West’! Hope she writes a book! 
 

 

Spring forward! Don’t forget to change your 

clocks this Sunday morning! We lose an hour, but 

hopefully at last, Spring has arrived! We’re not 

having any of that snow nonsense for Easter! 

 

Good Friday with a difference looming! 

Between the pubs opening and the day being 

designated as clean-up day among other things, 

there won’t be much time for Himself! 



 

CHOO L 

NEWS  
 

 
 

Coláiste Phádraig CBS 
Football: It has been a remarkable week for our 

senior footballers as they claimed two prestigious 

titles in the space of five days. On Friday 16
th

 

March the team defeated St. Joseph’s Rush 3-7 to 

0-13 in the Dublin Senior “B” League Final held 

in Abbotstown. A fine goal by Herkus Sviglinskas 

gave Lucan an early lead but Joseph’s recovered 

well to edge in front with some well taken points. 

Matt Dunne knocked over some frees late on in 

the half to leave the teams level at the break, 1-04 

to 0-7. St. Joseph’s started the second half 

strongly but Henry Keogh in the Lucan goal was 

in inspired form as he made a series of point 

blank saves to deny the Rush forwards. Luke 

Walsh, who was outstanding throughout, scored 

Lucan’s 2
nd

 goal with a powerful drive while Cian 

McHugh, Evin Dowling and Evan Walshe also 

added invaluable points. With the game entering 

stoppage time, St. Joseph’s edged in front and 

looked set for victory until second half substitute 

Colm Behan smashed in the winning goal from 

close range with virtually the last action in the 

match. It was a dramatic conclusion to a hard-

fought and competitive game and the Lucan 

players didn’t let the lack of a trophy presentation 

their celebrations.  
 

The team then advanced 

straight to the Leinster 

Schools Senior Final 

where they faced the 

Offaly champions Gallen 

CS. Ferbane on Tuesday 

20
th

 March in St. Loman’s 

GAA Mullingar. Gallen 

CS were quicker out of the 

blocks as they raced into a 

1-1 to 0-2 point lead early 

on but some well taken 

points from Matt Dunne 

restored parity mid-way 

through the 1
st
 half. 

Gallen’s influential inter-

county forward Cian 

Johnson scored a quick-fire 1-1 to open up a 2-2 

to 0-4 lead for the Offaly champions but a superb 

Luke Walsh goal soon after keep Lucan in touch. 

By half-time Gallen led by 4 points but Lucan 

were level once again just minutes into the 2
nd

 

half thanks to Emmet Allen who fired in a 

brilliant goal low to the right hand corner of the 

net before adding a point from long range. Lucan 

went ahead when Herkus Sviglinskas scored two 

quick-fire goals but Gallen responded with 3 

unanswered points in quick succession to narrow 

the gap. They then had the opportunity to level 

the match from the penalty spot but their 

impressive half-forward Seán Flynn for once 

missed the target. Matt Dunne and Cian McHugh 

added some further scores late on before Emmet 

Allen converted a stoppage time penalty to seal an 

historic 9 point win for the team, 5-10 to 2-10. 

Lucan captain Dáire Newcombe was presented 

with the man-of-the-match award in recognition 

of his magnificent all round display of leadership, 

skill and determination. Dáire kept Gallen’s inter-

county star quiet for most of the game and this 

provided the platform for a famous and well 

deserved win for the team. This time there was a 

trophy presentation and the Lucan players erupted 

in joyous celebrations when their captain and 

leader Dáire lifted the prestigious Leinster trophy 

for the 1
st
 time in the school since the mid-1990s. 

Well done to Mr. Dunne and Mr. Chan who 

prepared the team so well all season. The team 

now face a trip to Moate on Saturday where they 

face Connaght champions Ballaghaderreen from 

Roscommon in the All Ireland semi-final. With 

the final to be held at Croke Park, the stakes are 

high for both provincial winners. Well done to 

our players on a phenomenal few days and they 

can take pride in being such wonderful 

ambassadors for our school.  

 

 

School Tour: Good luck to our 48 2
nd

 yrs and 5 

teachers who fly out to Germany on Sunday for a 

4 day European school tour. The students are 

staying in Cologne for the duration of the trip and 

we wish them good weather, safe travelling and 

fun adventures!  



Kishoge Community College 
Kishoge Community College competes in 

Leinster finals of the CanSat space competition 

Transition-year students from Kishoge 

Community College in Lucan competed in the 

Leinster finals of the prestigious CanSat 

competition, a European Space Agency initiative, 

which was held in DIT Grangegorman last week. 
 

A CanSat is a simulation of a satellite built inside 

an empty soft drink can. The challenge for the 

students is to fit all the major subsystems found in 

a satellite, such as power, sensors and a 

communication system, into this minimal volume. 

The CanSat is then launched to an altitude of 100 

metres using a drone – its mission is to measure 

weather data, speed and acceleration and to make 

a safe landing using a parachute designed by the 

students. 
 

Dr Mick McKeever, a Lecturer in the School of 

Electrical and Electronic Engineering who 

coordinated the competition in DIT, says, “The 

goal of CanSat is to encourage school students to 

consider careers in science and engineering. The 

competition engages students in a real space 

project in a fun and exciting way. It builds life 

skills such as teamwork, presentation and 

communication skills, and industry skills such as 

computer programming, radio communications, 

data analysis and soldering electronics.” 
 

The CanSat Ireland competition is run by ESERO 

Ireland in collaboration with CIT Blackrock 

Castle Observatory and the Institutes of 

Technology and is co-funded by the European 

Space Agency and Science Foundation Ireland. 

 

Oscar Gomez Keenan of Kishoge Community 

College gets ready for take-off with his team's 

'satellite in a can' at Leinster CanSat regional 

final, a European Space Agency initiative, which 

was held in DIT Grangegorman last week. 

St Josephõs College 
Wishing all students, staff and friends of St. 

Joseph’s College a Happy Easter: The Easter 

holidays will be a busy time for many 6
th

 and 3
rd

 

Year students. Many practical examinations e.g. 

Modern Language orals and Home Economic 

practical exams will begin on Monday, 9
th

 April, 

when the school reopens. Wishing all students 

and staff a restful and productive holiday break! 
 

John Lonergan Talk: We are delighted to have 

John Lonergan visit St. Joseph’s College on 

Thursday, 12
th

 April at 7.30pm to give a talk on 

the topic of parenting. All are welcome to attend.  
 

Seachtain Na Gaeilge: Bhí Seachtain na Gaeilge 

ar siúl i gColáiste Iosaif Naofa an tseachtain seo, 

le go leor imeachtaí, cluichí, damhsaí agus 

deiseanna chun teanga na Gaeilge a labhairt! I 

measc na n-imeachtaí a tharla, bhí comórtais 

postaer, ‘hub’ na Gaeilge ag am lóin, céilithe, 

agus tráthanna na gceist. Ghléas an scoil iomlán 

sa dath glas ar Lá Glas & Gaelach ar an 

Déardaoin. ‘Beatha teanga í a labhairt’. 
 

Young Social Innovators: This week has been 

really exciting for the YSI - Young Social 

Innovators group, Equal Opportunities. Equal 

Opportunities was set up by seven students to 

tackle the gender inequality in Irish non-mixed 

secondary schools in relation to subject choice. 

We had a meeting with Local Councillor Vicki 

Casserly and she helped us tremendously with our 

project, we also had our two minute Speak Out 

presentation where we had to explain our project 

and why we did it. We are also going to Leinster 

House this week to meet with Thomas Byrne who 

is the Fianna Fáil spokesperson on Education. 

(Erica Flynn 4a4) 

 

 

YSI Group óEqual Opportunitiesô 



Lucan Community College  
26

th
 Annual Lucan CC German Exchange: Our 

annual German Exchange trip took place as usual 

during February. This year marked our 26th 

Exchange with our partner school Gymnasium 

Münchberg. Fourteen of our Transition year 

German students travelled with their German 

teacher Colette Clarke and accompanied by their 

TY coordinator Johanna Williams.  

 

An action packed programme was planned by our 

German friends and from the moment we landed 

on German soil it was all go. Students spoke 

German and experienced the German culture on a 

first hand basis. They spent time in Berlin and got 

to see all the wonderful sights and landmarks. 

Bamberg and Mödlareuth were visited as was the 

Donald Duck museum in Schwarzenbach. 

Thanks students for being wonderful 

ambassadors. You were a credit to yourselves and 

your families and your teachers were very proud 

of you all. You participated in everything in a 

positive and respectful manner. Well done to the 

German department and especially to Colette 

Clarke and Johanna Williams for accompanying 

our wonderful students on this memorable 

exchange. 
 

Lucan CC teacher shines in stage performance 

of Handel's Messiah: Congratulations to Mr 

Manning, a PME 

teacher in our 

Music 

department, for 

his beautiful 

performance as 

the bass soloist 

in Handel’s 

Messiah in 

Maynooth 

University last 

week. Mr 

Manning 

continues with 

his successful music career with another 

performance in April.                       

For anyone looking to witness his extraordinary 

musical talent, he will take to the stage in 

Castletown House on April 7th at 7.30pm for one 

more performance of Handel's Messiah. 
 

Lucan CC student takes stunning silver in 

National Championships: Congratulations to 6th 

year student Max Carey who finished 2nd in the 

under 19 All Ireland Indoor Pole Vault 

competition in Athlone last weekend. 
 

This achievement continues an amazing run of 

form for Max as this silver medal took his season 

total to 3 national medals this year! In January 

Max finished 2nd in the all-Ireland Indoor 

Combined event followed by Max finishing 3rd in 

February in the senior All Ireland Medal with 

Donore Harriers indoor men’s team. Keep up this 

great success - everyone in Lucan Community 

College is hugely proud of these achievements. 
 

Lucan CC students attend special concert in 

French Embassy: On Monday 13th March, 18 

first year students from classes Freeman and 

Roche attended a concert and a workshop 

organised by the French Embassy for "Le mois de 

la Francophonie". 

Students were enthusiastic and delighted to sing 

along with Caroline Moreau some famous French 

songs like "Les cactus" by Jacques Dutronc. Well 

done to our wonderful group of students for your 

involvement and excellent behaviour. Thanks to 

Madame Gonzalez and Ms. O’Gara for taking the 

time to organise this wonderful experience for her 

students. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Palmerstown  

Tea Dance  
Palmerstown Community  

and Youth Centre  

(beside Supervalu) 

End of every month on a  

Sunday from 3-6pm 

More information:  01 6166981 
 

March 25th - Harmony 
 
 
 



POLITICAL NOTES  

 
Mayor Paul Gogarty ï Independent 
“Not just at election time”  Tel: 087-2752489  

Email: info@paulgogarty.com 

Have your say €300k fruit trees: This week I 

planted the first of the fruit trees voted for by 

residents of Lucan and Palmerstown at a 

ceremony in Vesey Park. I was assisted by sixth 

class students of Scoil Aine Naofa. The other 

areas where the trees are being planted are Lucan 

Demesne, Griffeen Valley Park Extension, 

Willsbrook Park and Waterstown Park. 

Clonburris SDZ next stage up on display: 
Visit clonburris.ie for more details or see at Lucan 

Library. Submissions at this stage of the plan can 

ONLY be made on motions that were passed, not 

motions that were voted down by other 

Councillors (and there were a lot of them on 

phasing and providing additional amenity space). 

It’s imperative that people have a look and let 

their views be known as it impacts all of us. 

 

 

Gino Kenny TD- People Before Profit  
Phone: 01-6183816. Email: gino.kenny@oir.ie  

St Mary’s BNS Lucan: I have written to 

Minister Bruton on behalf of the Board of 

Management of St. Mary’s BNS Lucan. They had 

received a grant of €55,000 to build two new 

resource rooms in the school. Currently there are 

three resource teachers working out of one room. 

This is extremely unsatisfactory for the special 

needs students that need these resources. 

Unfortunately the grant amount falls substantially 

short of any quote they have received for 

constructing two new rooms. I have asked the 

minister to consider increasing the grant to cover 

the actual cost of construction. 

 

 

Caitriona McClean -  Rúnaí  Fianna Fáil 
Lucan, 086-3898327. cmaemcclean@hotmail.com 

Members please note: Arbour Hill  Sunday  

is 22nd April.  Annual fees are now due and 

should be paid before June to ensure continuity of 

membership. 

Parking in Lucan: On 16th March, I received an 

email from SDCC in response to a query 

regarding parking in the village and the free half 

hour. I have been told that if you think you will 

go over the 30 minutes, you should pay the 

amount and that 30 minutes will be included. In 

other words you get 90 minutes for one euro. Is 

this your experience? 

Go raibh maith agat: Many thanks for the 

personal congratulations on becoming a granny to 

my second grandchild, baby Fíona.  Members of 

Lucan ICA please note I knitted the Christening 

dress and many thanks for inspiring times in your 

company. 

 

 

John Curran T.D. ï Fianna Fáil  
Email: John.curran@oireachtas.ie  

Phone: 01 6183792. facebook.com/john.curranff 

Twitter: @curranjohna 

Serious lack of investment to meet growing 

demand on Dublin Bus in Lucan:  I am very 

disappointed with the low level of investment in 

Dublin Bus to expand its fleet to meet growing 

demand and provide for extra services especially 

in Lucan. I asked the Minister to outline his plans 

for capital expenditure in 2018 to increase public 

transport capacity and in his reply he boasts of 

funding being provided for 76 new buses to be 

purchased in 2018 for Dublin Bus. 

After making subsequent calls to the NTA, I have 

now been informed that only 15 out of the 76 new 

buses are to expand the Dublin Bus Fleet to meet 

demand for the service; the remaining 61 buses 

are to replace older buses.  

 

 

 

Frances Fitzgerald TD, Fine Gael 
01 4577712. frances.fitzgerald@oir.ie 

St. Patrick’s Day 2018: Thank you to all the 

volunteers behind Lucan’s St. Patrick’s Day 

Parade for putting together an excellent showcase 

of Lucan and it’s community spirit.  

Sports Stars: Well done to Colaiste Padraig CBS 

on winning the Senior B Football Championship 

this week and to Harrier’s own Carol Kearney and 

Annette Durkin for recording personal bests at the 

European Indoor Championships. 

Autism Friendly Shopping: This week Lidl 

announced that they will be rolling out their 

Autism Aware Quiet Evenings to ALL their 

stores in Ireland. Starting on World Autism Day 

on the 2nd of April, stores will make sensory 

adjustments and provide extra Autism friendly 

assistance in store every Tuesday from 6-8pm.  

Super SuperValu: Congratulations to Ian Lynam 

and the staff of SuperValu on becoming the 

SuperValu Store of the Year! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Editors' Note to Politicians  
 

Please keep your reports to a maximum 

of 150 words including contact details.  

 

mailto:info@paulgogarty.com
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Cllr. Liona OôToole ï Independent 
087-2795274.    

lotoole@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie  www.lionaotoole.com 

Clonburris: Members of the public can now 

make final submissions on Clonburris SDZ. 

Details are available on www.clonburris.ie. 

Deadline Friday 20
th

 April 4pm.  As before I will 

be working with residents and groups during this 

final public consultation process. I have engaged 

with numbers of residents to date.  Anyone 

seeking further information can get in touch with 

South Dublin County Council planning section or 

myself directly. 

Adamstown: Residents have informed me that 

the handover of housing within Adamstown has 

been delayed due to the ESB delaying the 

removal of overhead lines. I will be raising this 

again with the council management, updates to 

follow. 

Newcastle Road repairs: I have requested that 

council management repair the damaged 

sections/potholes along the Newcastle road and 

replace the existing orange bollards which have 

been damaged and covered in dust. 
 

 

 

 

Ruth Nolan Independents 4 Change. 
Lucan & Palmerstown. Ph. 0868540030,  

E ruthnolan@cllrs.sdubloncoco.ie. 

Waste Management: I will be putting a motion 

down at the next full council meeting to lobby 

Minister for Communications, Climate Change 

and Environment Denis Naughten to halt all pay-

by-weight bin charges and to return waste 

management control to local councils.  In 

January, the Competition and Consumer 

Protection Commission confirmed it was 

investigating fresh complaints of a waste industry 

cartel operating in the Dublin region. This can’t 

be tolerated. Also it has been announced that 

some companies will be charging for recycling. 

Hopefully this motion will be supported by the 

majority of councillors in the chamber. 

SDCC Community Infrastructure Fund 2018:   

Applications are invited for SDCC’s Community 

Infrastructure Fund from Monday 19
th

 March 

2018. The Community Infrastructure Fund is a 

fund of €250,000 which offers Community 

Groups (including Sports Clubs) the opportunity 

to apply for funding.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Transport Users 
Suddenly a new Luas line is on top of the list, for 

years Lucan Luas was at the top. Population 

growth, new housing in the area and congested 

roads justly put Lucan right up there. Now 

suddenly a new line has emerged as the top 

runner, Finglas Luas. This Luas line may be the 

next line to be built. This has come about due to 

the recently opened Cross City Luas and a short 

extension would complete it into Finglas. There is 

mounting pressure for this to happen from users 

in the Finglas area on a number of fronts mainly 

the short distance. Is Lucan Luas to be put back 

again. This can happen again and again if other 

shorter routes emerge, the next short one may 

be Poolebeg Luas. An overall plan must be drawn 

up to prevent this unfairness. 

T. Newton 086 3127364     

 
Photos from the Lucan Parade 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Best Wishes  

To Grace Dalton  

In the Irish Dancing World  

Championships in Glasgow 

mailto:lotoole@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie
http://www.lionaotoole.com/
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Easter Camps 
The dates for the Easter camp (age 5 

to U12) and School of Excellence 

(U13-U15) are the 27th-30th March, 

from 10am to 2:30pm each day. The 4 

days will include football and camogie/hurling. 

Registration can be done through the club’s 

website. 
 

Membership is now overdue for 2018. 

Unregistered players should not be allowed play. 
 

Well done to all who organised the St. Patrick’s 

Day event in the club and thanks to all who took 

part in the parade, it was a great day and the club 

was full with supporters. 
 

Well done to Dublin Minor Camogie players 

Laura Quinn, Aoife Mahon, Jessica 

McClelland and Siofra Byrne who 

had a fantastic win over Kilkenny, 

also well done to the Lucan mentors 

involved Joe Leonard, Ollie Mahon 

and Georgina McClelland. Also 

preparation is stepping up with the Dublin minor 

footballers and well done to Matthew Dunne, 

Mark Lavin and Jake Rooney who played vs 

Galway before the senior game, their game ended 

in a draw also. Well done to Emmet O’Conghaile 

and the Dublin Senior footballers on securing a 

league final spot.  
 

Again the weather played havoc with fixtures so 

all action was CCC1 related. U11s played 4 

games vs St. Brigids, one match report below. In 

the U-12 Football A Blitz Group 1, Lucan fell to a 

very strong Castleknock team but fought bravely 

throughout. In the U-12 Football C Blitz Group 4, 

Lucan were defeated by an equally strong St. 

Vincents team. In the U-12 Football E Blitz 

Group 1, Lucan lost out to lost to Naomh 

Mearnog by 2-09 to 2-01. Lucan played the first 

half with 9 players as one of the Lucan boys got 

injured. The second half started with 11 players 

and the overall performance improved and Lucan 

subsequently made a comeback and scored 2-01. 

Lucan’s goalkeeper was player of the match and 

made a brilliant penalty save in the second half.  
 

U-11 v St. Brigids Match Report 

Team: Jack Keogh (0-02), Cian O’Gara (1-00), 

Cian McCormick, Cian Gavin (0-03), James 

O’Connell, Daniel Taffe (0-01), Conor Healy (0-

02), Karl Quinn, Patrick Cosgrove (1-00), 

Michael O’Brien (2-04), Liam Whelan (0-02).An 

excellent performance by this U-11 team on  

Saturday morning. Operating under Go Games 

rules, all of the players played in multiple 

positions throughout the game.  Jack Keogh made 

a few great saves in goal in the first half while the 

defence of Cian O’Gara, Cian McCormick, Cian 

Gavin and James O’Connell made some great 

blocks and clearances. In midfield, Daniel Taffe 

and Conor Healy worked extremely hard and got 

forward to kick a few scores as well. In the 

forwards, Michael O’Brien was in great scoring 

form ably assisted by Patrick Cosgrove, Karl 

Quinn and Liam Whelan. Overall, a great display 

and all of the practice is really paying off for this 

bunch of players. 
 

Club Shop is scheduled to open Thursdays 7:30-

8:30 and Saturday’s 10:30am – 1:00pm. 
 

25 Card Drive continues every Friday 9pm. 

Caters for all levels, beginners welcome. 
 

The ‘Cúpla Focal’ Club is on Mondays at 

7.30pm.  
 

Bingo is on Wednesdays 8:30pm. 
 

Lucan District Credit Union Academy is on 

Saturdays, 9:30am for Girls and 10am for boys 

(5+)  
 

DATE FOR THE DIARY – Good Friday - 

Annual Maintenance Day. 
 

Lotto : Last week there was no 

winner of the €20,000 lotto 

where the numbers were 12, 14, 

25 and 28. This week’s draw 

will be managed by Seamus 

Clandillon and is sponsored by 

Feargal McCarthy Painter and Decorator. Tickets 

can be purchased online, at the club, in Carey’s 

Newsagents, in Vesey Arms or Kenny’s Bar.       

 

In conjunction with the Healthy Club 

Committee, there is another event planned for all 

Players from U15 to Minor, On March 26th @ 

8.30 - 10pm approx., Ken Robinson will give a 

practical talk to the players about maintaining a 

healthy approach to their player development in 

the face of very busy and demanding lifestyles. 
 

Golf Society: The golfing season starts in a few 

weeks, on Saturday April 21st. New Committee 

following AGM is Chairman: John Clancy, 

Captain: Seamus Fagan, Secretary: Michael 

O’Hara, Treasurer: Gerry Mescall, Handicap 

Secretary: Brian Mahon, Committee: Liam 

Carton, Jack Butler, Pat Keane and Robbie Breen. 

 



 

LUCAN HARRIERS A.C. 
It was the turn of our juvenile athletes to head to 

Athlone for the National Juvenile Indoor 

Championships. 
 

There were some really strong performances 

against the best in Ireland. 
 

There was a bronze medal for Chelsea Olumba in 

the U13 60m, fourth and fifth places for Hannah 

Moriarty and Saoirse Fitzgerald in the U14 and 

U12 Girls High Jump respectively and Kate 

O'Connell reached the final of the U15 60m.  Full 

details are below.  If I get any photos, I will send 

them on. 
 

 

Girls 

U12 High Jump Saoirse Fitzgerald was fifth with 

a jump of 1.30.  She jumped the same height as 

the second placed athlete but was placed fifth on 

countback. 
 

U14 High Jump Hannah Moriarty was 4th with a 

jump of 1.45, again the same height as the second 

placed athlete but was fourth on countback. 
 

U13 60m Chelsea Olumba made the final and ran 

a personal best to win the bronze medal. 
 

U14 60m Christvie Lunganga finished third in her 

heat and narrowly missed out on a place in the 

final. 
 

U15 60m Kate O’Connell reached her final and 

ran really well to finish 7th. 
 

U16 60m Millie Reid put in a strong run in her 

heat. 
 

U18 60m Sarah Carr ran really well in her heat.  

 

Boys 

U13 Shot Put – Eoghan O’Connor and Liam 

Fitzgerald competed really well against some very 

strong competition finishing 11th and 13th 

respectively. 

 

 

 

ST. MARY'S LUCAN 
BRIDGE CLUB 
President's competition 26/3/18 

Members please be seated at 9.30 am. 

LUCAN PITCH & PUTT CLUB 
Drive In 

We are eagerly looking forward to our 

rescheduled Drive In on Saturday 31
st
 March at 

circa 9.15am when we will have our competition 

running over the three days – Saturday, Sunday 

and Monday.   May we wish our President 

Michael O’Gorman our Captain Philip Sweeney 

and our Lady Captain Tracey Smith the very best 

of good luck for the season ahead.  
 

Dates for your Diary 

a) Saturday 24
th

 March - come and 

welcome Alfie’s Bandits on their maiden 

voyage to our Club – a great night’s 

music in store for you.  
 

b) Drive In - Saturday 31
st
 March - Sponsor 

A & A Engineering Ltd. 
 

c) Saturday 14
th

 April – Presentation of our 

Drive In followed by music - Gentleman 

Jim.  
 

Membership Fee 2018 

Please note that your annual membership fee is 

now overdue and can be paid to any committee 

member 
 

New Members Welcome – Adults and 

Juveniles  

Our Club is now open for membership.  If you 

would like to join our Club please contact the 

Secretary in writing and we will be in touch with 

the relevant details by return.  You can join as a 

family or individual or indeed you are more than 

welcome to call into the Club House and ask for 

any committee member who will be only too 

willing to discuss your enquiry – best time to call 

is at the weekend.   
 

Juveniles  

Attention all Juveniles – weather permitting your 

season will commence on Wednesday 4
th

 April.  

Please ensure you check the website for up to date 

details. 
 

Condolence 

The committee and members wish to extend their 

sincere sympathies to Anthony (Skinner) Malone 

on the death of his mother Marie Malone RIP.  

Our thoughts are with you Anthony and the 

family at this very sad time.  

 

 

ST. MARY'S CARDS  
1

st
 Cormac Gordon 

2
nd

 Michael Bradley 

3
rd

 Tommy Ennis 
 



CHURCH NOTICES FOR HOLY WEEK  
 

St. Mary's Lucan 
 

Palm Sunday:  Blessing of Palms and Reading 

of the Passion. Masses: Vigil Saturday, 6.30pm, 

8.45am, 9.45am, 11am, 12.15pm and 7pm 

Weekday Masses:  Monday10am only 

Tuesday and Wednesday 10am and 7.30pm  

Holy Thursday:  
10am: Morning Prayer of the Church 

6.30pm: Family Mass 

8.30pm: Mass of the Lords Supper (including 

washing of feet).  Followed by Prayer at the Altar 

of Repose until midnight. 11pm to midnight 

conducted Watch and Pray with the 

Lord in Gethsemane. 

Confessions:  

Holy Thursday 10am-11am  

Good Friday 10am-11am 

Holy Saturday 10am-11am, 6pm-7pm  

Good Friday: Day of Fast 

10am: Morning Prayer of the Church 

3pm: Solemn Celebration of the Lord's Passion 

with Holy Communion 

8pm: Prayer around the cross with guided 

meditations. 

Holy Saturday: 

10am: Morning Prayer of the Church 

9pm: EASTER VIGIL with Blessing of Easter 

Candle/Baptisms. 

Easter Sunday:  

Masses: 8.45am, 9.45am, 11am, 12.15pm and 

7pm 

 

Divine Mercy Lucan South 
 

Palm Sunday:  

Vigil Saturday, 6.30pm, 10.30am and 

12 noon  

Weekday Masses:  Monday - 

Wednesday 9.15am 

Holy Thursday: 

NO morning Mass 

5pm: Children's Mass 

8pm: Mass of the Lord's Supper followed by 

Holy Hour - Watch and Pray 

Good Friday: 

NO morning Mass 

12 noon: Stations of the Cross for Children 

3pm: Celebration of the Passion of the Lord 

8pm: Stations of the Cross 

Holy Saturday: 

NO morning or 6.30pm Mass 

Confessions: 10am-10.30am and 5pm-5.30pm  

9pm: EASTER VIGIL 
Easter Sunday:  Masses 10.30am and 12 noon  
 

 

 

St. Patrick's Esker/Dodsboro/Adamstown 
 

Palm Sunday: Palms will be blessed at each Mass 

and will be available outside the church.   

Masses: Vigil Saturday, 7.00 pm, 9am, 10.30am and 

12 noon 

Weekday Masses: Monday to Wednesday 10am. 

Holy Thursday: 
10am: Morning Prayer of the Church  

5pm: Children's Mass  

7pm: Mass of the Lord's Supper followed by Solemn 

Procession to the Altar of Repose, Silent Prayer until 

9pm (Church closes) 

Confessions:  

Holy Thursday: 10.15am-11am only 

Good Friday: 10.15am-11am only 

Good Friday:  

10am: Morning Prayer of the Church 

12 noon: Stations of the Cross for Children 

3pm: Solemn Celebration of the Lord's Passion, 

Veneration of the Cross and Holy Communion 

7pm: Stations of the Cross for adults 

8pm: The Seven Last Words of Jesus (Church closes 

8.30pm) 

Holy Saturday:  

10am: Morning Prayer of the Church 

12 noon:  Swieconka - Blessing of Baskets for 

Members of the Polish Community 

No 7pm Mass 

9pm: EASTER VIGIL (This is the principal 

celebration of the Church) 

Easter Sunday: 

Masses: 9am, 10.30am and 12 noon    
 

Lucan Presbyterian Church 
Sunday:  10.30am Morning Worship 

Crèche and Children’s Ministry.  

All Welcome. 
 

St. Andrewõs Church of Ireland 
Sunday:  St. Andrewôs - 9am and 10am  

St. Maryôs Leixlip 11.30am 
 

Lucan Methodist Church 
Sunday: 10am Holy Communion  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Penitential Services 
Monday 26

th
 March - St Mary’s - 7.30pm 

Tuesday 27
th

  March - Divine Mercy - 7pm 

Wednesday 28
th

 March - St Patrick’s- 7pm 
 

Good Friday: Ecumenical Way of the Cross 
12 noon: From St Mary’s we process to the  

Methodist, Presbyterian & Church of Ireland 

Churches. 

Dawn Ecumenical Sunrise Service 
Easter Sunday 6.45am at the 10

th
 Tee Hermitage 

Golf Club 


